Minutes of the Selectmen’s Meeting
September 17, 2024

Members Present: Lynn Sweet, Chair; Brian Monahan
In Attendance:

The Selectmen’s Meeting was called to order at 5:30PM. Payroll and payment of expenditures were
approved and signed. The minutes of the September 3™ meeting and the September 10" Work Session
were considered and approved. The contract, notice of pay rate, and appointment slip were signed for
the newly hired Police Officer. The Selectmen will formerly meet the new Officer on September 24"
during their scheduled work session. Miscellaneous correspondence was read.

Brian Monahan made a motion, seconded by Lynn Sweet, to authorize the Town Administrator’s signing
of a legal document concerning a specific property’s boundary line. A vote was taken and approved.

The Board discussed correspondence from the School requesting the Town’s involvement with safety
signage being installed for the School. After discussing, it was agreed that this is the responsibility of the
School District and should be under the School’s budget, not the Town’s. The Chairman of the School
Board will be contacted conveying the Selectmen’s findings.

An update on a personnel matter was briefly given.

The appointment that was scheduled at 6PM was postponed by the party that had requested it.

The Selectmen have scheduled a work session for Tuesday, September 24, 2024 at 5:30PM at the Town
Hall.

With no further business to discuss, a motion was made and seconded to adjourn. The meeting
adjourned at 6:37PM.



